
The hopes, concerns around Lantern
Festival

Are you curious about the Chinese Lantern Festival? Do you have a vague idea
and would like to know more? Archeologists and craftsmen could help shine
some light on this yearly event.

A 1,400-year-old fragment of silk, about the size of a piece of A4 paper,
depicts lanterns hanging on trees. Surrounding the trees are rams and
chickens.

This scene is all about the Lantern Festival, confirmed Adliabulizi, a
research fellow with Xinjiang Uygur Autonomous Region Museum.

“Chicken and rams are homophones for the Chinese characters for
auspiciousness,” he said. “This shows that people were celebrating Lantern
Festival back then.”

The fabric was found in the Astana Ancient Tombs in Turpan, Xinjiang, in the
1970s. The tombs are 2km north of the ruins of an ancient city called
Gaochang, which was active from the 1st Century B.C. to the 13th Century A.D.
The tombs were the final resting place of officials and ordinary people of
different ethnic groups in Gaochang.

Traditionally, Chinese make lanterns and rice balls, which represent reunion,
on Lantern Festival, the first full moon of a new lunar year, which falls on
Feb.11 this year.

Cao Zhenrong, 73, has been making festive lanterns since he was four. This
year is the Year of the Rooster, and Cao has made almost 2,000 chicken-shaped
lanterns.

It used to take three days to complete all of the 30 plus steps needed to
finish just one lantern, as split bamboo and paper were the usual materials.
Today wire is used.

“Not many of the younger generation are interested in lantern making,” said
Cao. “There were more than 200 lantern workshops in Nanjing in the 1960s.
Only 20 remain today.”

Cao is hoping to innovate the craft so that it does not die out.

“I cannot just make lotus lanterns all the time, so I have experimented with
silk and electricity,” he said.

Lantern Festival marks the end of the Spring Festival celebrations. Duan
Xujian insists on staying at home until Lantern Festival even though his
company reopened on Feb. 3.

“This is how the Spring Festival holiday should end,” said Duan, 28, from
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Nanyu Village, Qinyuan County in north China’s Shanxi Province.

He was one of 400 villager who featured in a group photograph, taken Saturday
morning. It was the first time the village has ever come together to have
their photograph taken, according to 69-year-old villager Liu Guangming.

Aside from lion dances , rural folk performances, and lantern shows,
villagers in Nanyu have prepared a zigzag pathway with wood sticks. All the
villagers have to navigate it, in the hope that the road ahead is smooth in
the new year.

Duan will return to work after this weekend. But for Chu Fengshan, the
textile company that he works for in Jiangsu in east China is still
struggling to fill its vacancies.

“We had 100 employment opportunities that we advertised at three separate job
fairs in Henan province, but only recruited five people,” said Chu.

More and more rural residents are looking for jobs closer to home, said Liu
Peifeng, section chief in charge of rural workers at Henan provincial bureau
of human resources and social security.

More than 28.7 million rural workers in Henan were employed within the
province in 2016, more than the number of outbound migrant workers for six
consecutive years, according to the bureau.

In east China’s Fujian Province where the weather is much warmer, people are
preparing to plough the fields. In Julin Village, Changting County, young men
parade the fields holding a statue of the Guan bodhisattva on their shoulders
to pray for a harvest.

On the other side of the Taiwan Strait, “Tong Liang Huo Long,” a dragon dance
under a shower of melted iron, debuted in Taiwan.

Named a national intangible heritage originating from Chongqing, nearly
10,000 people went to watch the performance staged in Nantou County,
according to Lin Ming-chen, the county head.

“We were all thrilled by the fantastic performance,” said Lin. “It was a
delightful cross-Strait exchange. We look forward to more like it!”

Beijing reports one H7N9 case

Beijing on Saturday reported a human H7N9 avian flu case, the first human
infection in the capital city in 2017, authorities said.

The patient, surnamed Zhang, is a 68-year-old man from Langfang City of
neighboring Hebei Province. He is in a critical condition and is receiving
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treatment.

Zhang developed syndromes on Jan. 29 and received treatment in a local
hospital in Langfang. He was transferred to Beijing on Feb. 6 as his
condition deteriorated. Zhang was confirmed to have been infected by the H7N9
strain of avian flu on Saturday. He is suspected to have had contact with
live poultry.

H7N9 was first reported to have infected humans in China in March 2013. It is
most likely to strike in winter and spring.

Migrants’ ID card renewal now easier

Domestic migrants who have lost or need to renew their identification cards
can now apply for a replacement in localities other than where their “hukou”
(household registration) is registered.

The Ministry of Public Security on Saturday said public security departments
nationwide have issued nearly five million new identification cards under
this new rule.

The reform has made the process much more convenient, according to the
ministry.

With rapid economic and social development, China’s rural migrant worker
population continues to grow. Official statistics released last April put the
number at more than 277 million in 2015, up 1.3 percent from the previous
year.

The 15th meeting of the Central Leading Group for Deepening Overall Reform in
August 2015 adopted a document that committed the country to cutting red
tape, which included the ID card renewal measure.

New houses and Grazeley

I was given some more information about the Council’s possible project for a
new town at Grazeley with 15,000 homes at a meeting on Friday. This is the
project the Council is currently consulting about.

My comments included

1. Will the Council seek some guarantees that were it to go ahead at Grazeley
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there would be a direct reduction in pressure on other sites around the
Borough?
2. What will the bid be for infrastructure investment? It would need to be
large given the number of people who would go to live there.
3. What impact would 30,000 more cars have on the area? What extra capacity
would be needed on our current highway network?
4. What would the impact of the railway plans be on Mortimer and on current
rail use on that line?
5. How many primary and secondary schools will be needed – the indication is
5 and 2 – and is there provision for them?
6. What would the impact be on flooding and drainage patterns?
7. What extra provision will be needed for NHS and social care services?

Our infrastructure and public service provision is struggling to catch up
with all the latest developments. Before committing to any major new project
there needs to be detailed plans to tackle the extra required and to deal
with the backlog.

The Government has completely failed
to deliver on NHS workforce planning-
Madders

Justin Madders MP, Labour’s Shadow Health Minister, responding to reports
that a lack of Government planning means that Locum Doctors are being paid up
to £363 an hour, said:

“The Government has completely failed to deliver on NHS workforce planning
and now they are losing control of NHS finances as well.

“It’s not right that this amount of money is leaking out the system to
agencies and temporary staff at a time when funding is so tight that
operations are being cancelled and services cut back.

“The cap on agency payments has been breached a shocking 2.7 million times in
just nine months. The Government needs a solution to help the NHS get the
permanent staff it needs to keep patients safe.  

“Jeremy Hunt should be making sure money meant for the NHS is going to
patient care, not private agencies.“

Ends
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